ATTACHMENT 13

TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL
OFFICE OF THE TOWN ATTORNEY

Telephone: (919) 968-2746
Facsimile (919) 969-2063

April 15, 2004

Steve Gairris, President

Carl Garris & Son, Inc.

303 South Kemper Street
Lakeview, South Carolina 29563

Re: Town of Chapel Hill Airport Gardens Rehabilitation Project

Dear Mr. Garris:

Last evening the Chapel Hill Town Council approved the Town staff's
recommendation, based on the determination by HUD, on the Airport Gardens
Rehabilitation Project. The Council directed t he Town staff to reject all bids for
this project and to re-bid the procurement. This letter constitutes notification from
the Town that we are rejecting your bid and will not be entering into the contract
with your company.

Attached is a certified copy of the Resolution adopted by the Council on April 14,
2004. '

Again, we apologize for the inconvenience this situation has caused you and
your company.

Sincerely, ’
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